
EVERYONE WELCOME

SANTA SUNDAYSANTA SUNDAY

£3 per child- includes a visit to
SANTA and a GIFT

£1 PER ADULT- INCLUDES A CUPPA AND A MINCE PIE

5th December 2021
12 noon: Santa will be ON his sleigh AROUND THE VILLAGE
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO WALK WITH HIM, PLEASE MEET AT THE CHRISTMAS TREEAT 

11.50AM. ALL CHILDREN MUST BE ACCOMPANIED BY AN ADULT.
2pm-4pm: CHRISTMAS FAIR IN the village hall
WITH santas grotto, refreshments, raffle, tombola, cake stall,

ravenhill brewery, MICHELLE FERGUSON PHOTOGRAPHY, CAROLine's sweet treats     
and more...

  4pm:  VILLAGE Christmas tree lights turned on WITH carol singing

Kilham School PTFA

KILHAM NEWS   DEC 21 & JAN 22

ALL ITEMS FOR THE FEB/MARCH NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE SENT TO: gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY JAN 14TH PLEASE



 It is with great sadness that we had to say goodbye to Pete Boyes, who died 
unexpectedly on Friday 15th October.   Pete, who lived in Kilham all his life, 
passed away at Castle Hill Hospital in Cottingham, aged 72, after suffering 
heart failure. 

Pete had been involved in the family business, G Boyes Garage in Chapel Lane, 
Kilham - which was established by his father George - for more than 50 years. 

His son Cameron said: “We have been so overwhelmed with everyone’s kind-
ness and would like to pass on our thanks for the many messages of support 
since my dad passed away unexpectedly."

“We would also like to place on record our gratitude to the staff at Castle Hill 
Hospital for everything they did to try and save his life.” 

It will be business as usual for G Boyes Garage which will continue to operate 
with Simon Rhodes as the manager. 

Pete’s funeral was held on Friday 5th November, at 1.15pm at Kilham Church 
and was attended by so many friends and neighbours that there wasn't room 
for everyone in the church, and many people lining the streets to pay their 
respects.   

All our love and thoughts are with his wife Pam, son Cameron and daughter-
in-law Louise, daughter Heidi-Jayne, grandchildren Sam and Lottie.  He will be 
missed greatly by the whole village. 



Kilham Community Computer Club 

W 

Would you like to learn how to make the most of your computer, laptop or tablets, in a 

welcoming, sociable atmosphere?

Join us for coffee, tea and company. Fridays from 1pm to 3pm in the new room at the 

back of the Old Star Pub      

Cost £1.00 

Create a family tree – Microsoft Office – Buy & Sell on Ebay – Internet safety – Keep in 

touch on Skype – Edit photos – Arrange travel – Learn about IT security 

We are a local not for profit group. Our aim is purely to 

bring people of all ages and abilities together! 

 For more information, email: kilhamcomputerclub@gmail.com  

or telephone 07949676002 

mailto:kilhamcomputerclub@gmail.com


October/November Achievements 
* The Kilham 10k returned with 250 entrants and 50 entering the inaugural 1k
fun run. Kindly sponsored by Bee Health, The Old Star, West Hale Gate Glamping
and Raleigh Seeds Ltd we raised £2350. Thank you to those that participated
either by running, volunteering, or spectating, it received fantastic feedback and
we look forward to its return next year.
* The Bonfire and Fireworks Display exceeded all expectations in terms of
numbers attending. The weather was kind, and the display was amazing from
Ronnie Tate and the local team of firers. Kindly sponsored by Lillys Plumbing,
Simon Baker Joinery, Little Rascals, G Boyes, The Old Star and a generous
donation from Alan Pattison. Although figures are not yet finalised, we estimate
it will have raised approx. £4500 which breaks all records several times over for
this event. We would like to recognise the volunteers who worked under
pressure through-out, it was a real team effort. Thank you to those attending
and contributing to the amazing amount raised.
* Our Zipwire is now open in our adventure zone for all to enjoy, acquired
through a grant from the Lissett Wind Farm Community Fund and the KPFA
match funding through our events.
* Football goal posts have also been reinstated so we have a full-size football
pitch once again. Works were carried out by Kentworx, who also installed our
new bike rack. This now completes the initial plan for the pump track.

What’s Next? 
* Our Treasurer, David Hamilton has acquired saplings from the Woodland Trust
which will further enhance our wildlife habitat on the field.
* Further plans for the adventure zone, with the addition of a shelter.

Want To Get Involved? 
If you are a supporter/follower of the KPFA and wish to have a vote on what goes 
on at the field or find out more about how we operate as a charity, why not be-
come a member? 
All our meetings are open to the village community, however only members 
have an active vote. Membership is free and further information is available by
contacting us through our Facebook page, email KPFA2020@outlook.com or 
speak to one of the Trustees.  
In the New Year, there will be an expansion of the roles on the committee with 
the addition of a Vice Chair role. Anyone who is interested in joining the charity 
as a Trustee should email KPFA2020@outlook.com. 

Kilham Playing Fields Association     

mailto:KPFA2020@outlook.com


Christmas Event : Sunday 19 December (see poster) 
A new event for 2021 is the introduction of a light up tractor run, something 
which we have been planning since this time last year, when lockdown was in 
full swing. Our aim being to bring something special to the local area and to 
light up Kilham and the surrounding villages pre-Christmas in a magical way for 
all ages. Entry proceeds will go to the KPFA, whilst all proceeds from donations 
along the route will go to the Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 
Keep up to date with all our plans by following our Facebook page Kilham Play-
ing Field Association  

Reflecting on 2021, through unprecedented circumstances and with fantastic 
local support, we have achieved all our objectives and look forward to 2022. 
We wish you and your loved ones a Merry Christmas and Happy and Healthy 
New Year 
KPFA 

News from Kilham School 
Dear Villagers, 
Despite the ongoing challenges of Covid 19 the school and the children 
continue to flourish.  On Thursday 11th November children from Year Six, staff 
and the chair of governors, Mr Buckle joined in the annual Remembrance 
Service at the war memorial outside of All Saints Church Kilham. During lesson 
times, the children have learnt about the lives of   soldiers from the Kilham 
area who died in WW1 and WW2.  
At school the children completed some emotive artwork using charcoal. All of 
the chil-dren wrote Remembrance prayers which are now on display inside the 
church. As part of their work pupils wrote the names of all of the soldiers from 
Kilham on crosses which were presented and planted at the foot of the war 
memorial during the service. Many members of the local community were in 
attendance and joined in the 2-minute silence to remember the sacrifice of all 
of the soldiers who lost their lives. The service was led by Reverend Glynn 
Owen who finished it with a thought provoking prayer. Well done to  Olivia 
Smallwood whose prayer was chosen by Ms Hobson to go in the centre of the 
wreath, which is now in place at the memorial. 
Local History Project 
Children across the school have been in a history fever this week, which 
culminated in a local history day around the village. Children from the school 
were out in the village learning about the history of the local church and some 
of the graves in the churchyard. 



Other groups from the school were looking at the history of the old mill on Millside 
Road. Finally as part of our Remembrance service our Year 6 children were finding 
out about all of the WW1 and WW2 soldiers who are named on the Remembrance 
cross outside the church.  

The Year 6 group have also used charcoal to produce some emotive artwork and 
Remem-brance prayers which are now on display inside All Saints Church. If you 
get a chance please call in and have a look. 

Thank you to all of the parents who have spent time working with their children to 
dig WW1 or WW2 artefacts and photographs out of the loft. Many of the children 
have shared this information in a show and tell session with their classmates and 
all of the artefacts are now on display in classrooms.  



In October Bryan Woodward spoke to us about his work 
in the prison service. And in November Sue Dawson told 
us about Carnaby Airfield during WWII and the back-
ground of the memorial you see as you drive into 
Carnaby.  Both were extremely enjoyable and informative 

meetings.  Anne’s guided walk round the centre of the village was very well 
attended and we look forward to the next episode.  Several ladies went to 
the Federation Annual Meeting at Tickton Grange, a new venue which was 
much admired.  We have welcomed five more members and had several 
visitors this year.  If you are new to the village or have lived here a long time 
and want to try something different now is the time to be part of a 
fellowship of more than 200,000 women.  Forge friendships, learn new skills 
and make a difference in your community by joining the largest women’s 
organisation in the UK. 

The 10.30 am WI coffee mornings on Zoom are now held on the fourth 
Monday of the month and Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first 
Thursday of the month if any ladies care to join her. 

The computer club is in the large room behind The Star from 1pm on Friday 
afternoons.  This is for everyone from complete beginners to those with a 
specific query.  Gerry is usually able to sort out any problems but we all help 
each other when we can. 

The December meeting is our Annual Meeting and Christmas Party with a 
quiz.  In January we are having a talk on Yorkshire Air Ambulance.

Kilham WI meets at the Village Hall, 7.15pm on the second Tuesday of the 
month.  Please come along and join our friendly group.  If you have any 
questions please email Shirley at—kilhamwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the village hall in Kilham 
every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 11.15am during term-time. Why not come 
along and meet up with other parents and carers. 
Have a coffee, while you and your child make lots of new friends. For more information, 
please call Katie Russell. 07875049777 



Kilham Speedwatch  

Kilham is a Community Speedwatch Village. 

Speedwatch is a proactive initiative aimed at improving the quality 
of life and safety for everyone in the community.    Unfortunately, 
there are a few members of our community and surrounding areas 
who think it is acceptable to speed through the village and ignore 
the speed limits.  Their dangerous actions do little to protect the safety of our community 
and animals, which is why a number of volunteers have been trained by the Police to 
monitor and report drivers exceeding the speed limits.   

Although there have been a few negative comments made on social media about the 
Speedwatch initiative, it is refreshing to know that we do get support from quite a few 
drivers who see the teams monitoring traffic with many stopping to say thank you for the 
job we are doing.  

A good session for us is if we record no speeding motorists. A bad day is when we have 
no alternative but to record and report speeding motorists.  

Vehicles monitored and reported for exceeding 30MPH 
2020 

Vehicles recorded 4534 Speeding  325 Average 7.96% Speedwatch monitoring time 
 47 hours 

2021 
Vehicles recorded 7867 Speeding  306 Average 3.84% Speedwatch monitoring time 

65.5 hours 

Whilst we have recorded 3333 more vehicles in 2021, there were 19 less speeding 
vehicles.  This is a drop of 4.12% from last year.  

Repeat Offenders  
To date there have been four repeat offenders reported to Police with two drivers moni-
tored at 37mph, one driver monitored at 39mph and one driver recorded as 55mph, 
25mph over the permitted speed limit.   

Highest Recorded Speed 

Not a record to be proud of, but one driver was monitored at 64mph whilst approaching 
the school, which was clearly displaying the school flashing sign of 20mph.   

Maybe those in the minority who don’t support Speedwatch can now understand the 
need and at least accept the realisation that some drivers are behaving in an      
unacceptable way.     



New Volunteers 

All new volunteers will be trained by a suitably Police-approved trainer. All new volunteers 
will sign an indemnity confirming that they have received an initial health and safety 
briefing before they are allowed to participate in Speed Watch activity. 

Thank you to the vast majority of the Kilham community for the support and safe driving. 

If you would like to be a volunteer please contact Gerry Horner – 
kilhamcsw@gmail.com  

Kilham Parish Council 

The Parish Council was pleased to receive a grant from ERYC called “Do it for York-
shire”.  The grant was all about regeneration so the council took the decision to improve 
the village pond area. We are purchasing two new benches, a picnic bench, bird boxes, 
new litter bin, insect boxes, signage and plants/bulbs. By Spring these should all be in 
place. 

We would also like to say a big thank you to Sandra and her son for tidying the Jubilee 
flower beds, it made such a difference. Thanks also go to Rafters of Driffield who have 
kindly donated this year’s village Christmas tree and to all the volunteers who erect and 
decorate it. 

Finally, the councillors would like to wish the residents of Kilham a Merry Christmas and a 
prosperous New Year. 

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

Area Co-ordinator Anita Harrison 

Tel: Home (01262 420632) Mobile (07712770940) 

Police Emergency 999  Non-Emergency 101 

Nothing much happening but Christmas is just around the corner, so please don’t let San-
ta be disappointed if there aren’t any presents to be delivered because the people who 
steal will be on the lookout for easy pickings. 

Poachers are about again, but fortunately our Police team in Driffield are very aware of 
them being around. 

Stay safe, if you need any help, we are here at Neighbourhood Watch. 

Merry Christmas. 

Anita 

mailto:kilhamcsw@gmail.com


All Saints Church services and events 

December 

5
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

15
th
 6.00pm (Wednesday) Kilham School Nativity in church 

19
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

20
th
 7.00pm The Longest Night: A service of quiet Christmas Reflections 

24
th
 5.00pm Christingle Service 

11.30pm Christmas Eve Holy Communion 

26
th
 11.00am Rudston: Holy Communion 

The Art of Advent’. During Advent we will have a weekly ‘Zoom’ get-together to help 
us prepare for Christmas. For four Tuesdays of Advent, beginning on the 30

th
 No-

vember, starting at 7pm (lasting for about an hour) we will use some images and 
music to look at the hidden Advent. Contact Glyn for the Zoom address 

On 20
th
 at 7pm, both in church and via Zoom, we will have a special service, ‘The 

Longest Night’. Although Christmas comes accompanied by jolly songs and expec-
tations for a good time that’s not how it feels for many people. Maybe your year 
has been particularly hard (pandemic, loss, illness, estrangement) for whatever 
reason, and Christmas seems to highlight the difficulties. Or maybe you just want 
space to reflect. Wherever you are, you are very welcome to either come to church 
or join via Zoom for this service. Contact Glyn for the Zoom link of just drift into 
church on 20th 

January 

2
nd

 11.00am Holy Communion 

16
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

23
rd

10.00am Burton Fleming: Holy Communion 

30
th
 11.00am Holy Communion 

Dear Friends, 

The Christmas countdown is well underway and plenty happening in the village 
and at church. We have a rich Church line up for Advent and Christmas and I do 
hope there will be something for everyone of us.  I also hope it will be a time where 
we will have fun, celebrate, find meaning and remember the greatest gift of all; 
Christmas starts with Christ.  

Have a very merry and blessed Christmas, Glyn 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



Nafferton Garden Club. 

The club meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7:30pm in the Village Hall, 2 Mid-
dle Street, YO25 4JS. Annual membership is £10 or you can just come for the evening for 
£3, which includes refreshments.  

 There is no meeting in December. 

Our meeting in January will be on Wednesday 19th January 2022 and will be Mike I'An-
son talking to us about "Gardening month by month".  Hopefully, a useful guide of what 
we should be doing and when. 

For more details of upcoming events go to http://www.freewebs.com/nafferton/ or 
‘phone Miles 252485 or Lynn 232025 

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 31
st

 JULY 2021 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 28
th 

AUGUST 2021 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 25
th

 SEPTEMBER 2021 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 30
th 

OCTOBER 2021 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further infor-

mation or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 01262 421804 or 

Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as you 

wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 27
th
 November. Please ensure you have paid ei-

ther Marie or by Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortunately your num-

ber/s will not be put in the draw. 

Please also note if you pay annually your next year’s payment will need to be paid by 
the January draw which will be Saturday 29th January 2022.This can be paid by stand-
ing order or to Marie. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS JENNY WALKER (588) £60.00 
2

ND
 PRIZE MRS JANE WRIGHT (262) £35.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS YVONNE JONES (221) £23.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS BRENDA STORR (199) £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR JOHN YOUNG (401) £35.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR JOHN YOUNG (484) £23.00 

1ST PRIZE MRS KAREN MORLEY (476) £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MISS JAYNE PALLISER (25) £35.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR PETER IRELAND (87) £23.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR SIMON RHODES (424) £60.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS CHRISTINE SNOWDEN (43) £36.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS LIL SMITH (245) £23.00 

http://www.freewebs.com/nafferton/
mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to meet clients locally and can work safely & remotely by phone, post, 

email, or Zoom. Recently introduced rules now enable us to witness wills and other 

documents remotely – please ask for more information. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 



MOT Testing 
Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
 Rix Fuel  
Wheel Alignment 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities 
 4 x 4 Specialists 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply     
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. Established over 40 years 
ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  respected new and 
used car dealerships and service / repair centres. We pride ourselves on our 
friendly, individual approach towards customer care and believe this is the 
reason so many of our customers come back again and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. Find our 
latest deals: www.gboyes.co.uk.  
Have you visited our shop recently - New items are being added to our 
stock all the time and we are delivering free locally. Just ring to place 
your order, and pay over the phone, and we will bring your shopping to 
your door. We look forward to seeing you soon. Don't forget we are open 
seven days a week now!  

MON—FRI : 7AM TO 7PM
SAT 7.30AM TO 5PM & SUN 9AM TO 1PM

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 



When you book your holidays through us - Kilham school earns extra funds 

It won't cost you any extra - our service is free to our clients

Book with confidence - we are backed by HAYS travel - ABTA bonded & ATOL protected

No trip is too big or small for us to arrange.  We can save you time & stress & offer advice

We have access to holidays you will not find online and have great prices 

Call Kate at: 01962 454480 or Email: go.supreme@notjusttravel.com

N O T  J U S T  T R A V E L -  G O  S U P R E M E
 A N D  K I L H A M  S C H O O L

H O W  Y O U  C A N  S U P P O R T  Y O U R  L O C A L   S C H O O L  



Sunday 19th of December
 Route as follows- 

Start 4pm at …. 
Foxholes to… 

Langtoft to… 

Kilham to… 

Rudston to… 

Burton Fleming to… 

Thwing to… 

Wold Newton to… 

Foxholes Community Hall  -
Finish 6.30pm (ish) ready 
for Farmer Christmas and 
refreshments…… 

Come and see the decorated 
tractors parked at the finish 
from 6.30pm in the Foxholes 
community Hall Field and Meet Farmer Christmas in his Workshop ~ book tickets in 
advance~   Wrap up warm & wellies recommended  

Buy tickets -www.theentrypoint.co.uk/events and search Farmer Christmas Tractor Run 

  SCAN with camera HERE to buy tickets 

Proudly Supporting………   With HUGE thanks to…… 

Tractors of all shapes and sizes lit up ready 
up for Christmas driving through our 

villages. Come out on route and enjoy this 
special festive spectacle. 

Tickets booked in advance to meet farmer 
Christmas in his Tractor grotto in Foxholes 

Village Hall field in his tractor workshop and 
see the tractors up close from 6.30pm. 

Children £5* entry-Adults donation entry 

All proceeds to North Wolds Lions, YAA and 
KPFA 

See the KPFA or Scruton’s Facebook page 
for more details and tractor entry link* or 
booking to see Farmer Christmas, or click 

QR code and link below or pop into Scruton’s 

ADVANCED BOOKING ONLY!! 

Hot drinks and food available to purchase. 

*Limited numbers please book in advance!!

http://www.theentrypoint.co.uk/events



